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April 9, 2021 

 

His Worship 

Mayor Fred Haynes 

District of Saanich 

770 Vernon Avenue 

Victoria BC  V8X 2W7 

Reference: 301660 

  

 

Dear Mayor Haynes: 

 

Re: Motor Vehicle Act Modernization 

 

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the Motor Vehicle Act. 

 

Our government worked diligently in late 2019 to pass amendments to the Motor Vehicle Act 

(MVA) to enable pilot projects to research, test and evaluate new and emerging forms of 

transportation and rules of the road. Recently, the ministry announced that we will be 

collaborating with six municipalities on Phase 1 of the pilot project program, which is focused on 

e-scooters and other similar micro mobility devices. 

 

As you know, the ministry anticipates launching a second pilot project process in the future that 

will support active transportation with a focus on initiatives that increase the safety of vulnerable 

road users, including potential changes to speed limits on municipal streets. Although no 

decisions have been made yet with respect to timing on Phase 2, I have shared your email with 

the project staff involved in this work to ensure they are aware of the District of Saanich’s 

continued interest in taking part. 

 

I meanwhile appreciated you sharing with me the District’s recent resolution supporting a speed 

limit reduction to 30 km/h as part of a potential future pilot project, as well as your efforts to 

collaborate with other municipalities in the Capital Regional District on this goal. Provincial 

regulation is required to establish a pilot project under the MVA, and so careful consideration 

and extensive consultation with communities is necessary before authorizing new devices and 

rules of the road to be piloted for a temporary period. For local governments, some important 

considerations include potential bylaws to support a pilot project, possible changes to road 

infrastructure, and education and awareness for residents.  
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https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/transportation-environment/active-transportation/policy-legislation/motor-vehicle-act-pilot-projects
https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2021TRAN0042-000523
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While a provincial pilot project remains one potential approach to learning more about how best 

to keep everyone safe, the MVA also currently provides local governments with the authority to 

set and change speed limits on municipal roads as they deem appropriate. To that end, some 

municipalities have chosen to create 30 km/h speed zones in residential areas, such as the City of 

Vancouver’s recently launched slow zone pilot for streets in the Grandview-Woodland 

neighbourhood. You can be sure the ministry remains committed to continuing to work with 

local communities to explore solutions that support active transportation and the protection of 

vulnerable road users. 

 

If you have any questions or would like an update on timing around Phase 2 of the pilot project 

program, please do not hesitate to contact the ministry at 778 974-5469 or 

MVA.Pilot.Project@gov.bc.ca. 

 

Thank you again for taking the time to write. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Rob Fleming 

Minister 

https://vancouver.ca/news-calendar/city-pilots-first-30km-h-slow-zone-on-local-streets-in-grandview-woodland.aspx



